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RIVERINA DEBATING 

Year 6 student Amelia Kerr headed to 

Sydney on the weekend as a member of 

the Riverina Debating Team to compete in 

the State championships from Sunday to 

Wednesday. Amelia's selection in the team 

is recognition of her outstanding public 

speaking and writing skills. Over the days 

Amelia and her teammates from Turvey 

Park, Lake Cargelligo and Deniliquin North 

will compete against the best primary 

school debaters from across NSW. The 

GPS community is very proud of Amelia's 

achievement and wishes her the best! 

 

YEAR 7 TRANSITION 

Year 6 thoroughly enjoyed their first 

transition to high school session at 

Gundagai High School last 

Wednesday afternoon. Here, they got 

a taste of what life at high school is all 

about. They conducted science 

experiments, participated in wood and 

metal work, and spent some time in the 

English department. Year 6 are looking 

forward to their next session this 

Wednesday afternoon. 
 

SCIENCE DAY 

Next Thursday, GPS will be full of 

excitement as the SRC hosts a 

Science Day, a celebration of 

curiosity and discovery. Students 

from all year groups will participate 

in hands-on experiments, interactive 

lessons, and captivating 

demonstrations led by our teachers. 

From exploring the wonders of 

space to experimenting with 

chemical reactions, the day 

promises to spark young minds with 

the magic of science.  
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Student of the Week 

Kinder Marcus Bell Gardner Thompson Year 4 McKayley Rainbow 

Year 1 Charla Dow Year 5 Chace Clout 

Year 2 Millie Lott Year 6 Jasmine Bowditch 

Year 3 Jakeb Bell  

 

ASSEMBLY 

This week’s school assembly will be held on Wednesday 20 November at 2:00pm in the Hall and will 

be hosted by Stage 2. All welcome to attend. Following the assembly, we are hosting a short meeting 

to discuss school funding. Here, an important message from the NSW Federation of Parents and 

Citizens Associations and NSW Teachers Federation about the unacceptable state of public school 

funding will be viewed and discussed.  

NO HAT NO PLAY 

A reminder that in Term 4 and Term 1 our school follows the No Hat No Play policy. 

Students are required to wear a hat at recess and lunch time. Students not wearing a 

hat are only permitted to play under the COLA or they may go to the library at lunch 

time. School hats and caps are available for purchase from Moeys.  


